WINTERBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

17 February 2020
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	Evacuation procedure – Leave via the fire door and assemble outside in the play area – Noted

In attendance: Cllrs. Jones, Goodman, Jenkins, Dyer and Collins. 
Diane Rix and Paul Mason in respect of the grant request for St Michaels Rooms.

	        Action
	
	

	Apologies for absence – Cllrs. Marriott and Labuschagne
Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 2011: None.
43.02/20 – Minutes of the Meeting held on the 20 January 2020 and the Clerk’s Report 
The minutes were approved and all the items on the Clerk’s report noted.

Cllr Brain and the Clerk have both been trying to make contact with Colin McMullan regarding the pond works without success. At the last Council meeting consideration was being given as to whether Siltex should be tried to reduce the silt. Frome Vale Angling Club has recently used this in another pond and it was quite successful. Cllr Climmer will speak to them. Clerk will also contact Neil Falango who is currently working to use Siltex in the pond at Beckspool Road.
Following a request by a resident for some white lines by Frenchay bridge, South Gloucestershire Council has advised it will not consider this as in a recent consultation the majority of Frenchay residents did not agree with waiting restrictions being put in force on Pearces Hill and Frenchay Hill. No further action to be taken.

Regarding the flooding problems outside of the Greenfield Club, Frome Valley has installed a soakaway and reconnected the guttering to fall towards it. This appears to have helped considerably, although there was still a slight collection of water after some of the extreme weather we have had. However, Frome Valley has advised it probably needs a small strip drain installed at some point. Members agreed for the Clerk to obtain a quote to get this done.

We have not been able to identify the lorry which drove over the edge of the bunding on Hambrook Common. This has happened a couple of times, the situation being made worse by cars parking on the double yellow lines opposite. Cllr Dyer has some large boulders which could be put around the corner which will stop vehicles going over it and this was agreed by members.

The curtains identified as a fire risk in the foyer have been taken down. The nursery has advised they don’t feel a replacement is necessary.

Cllr Marriott has been in touch with Margaret Mc Whinnie regarding the bank account for the Winterbourne Neighbourhood Watch. It is difficult to proceed any further with the closure of the neighbourhood watch until we know what funds they hold. As previously discussed, efforts will be made to see if anyone would like to take over the running of the group.

There is a Community Engagement Forum here at the Greenfield Centre on Tuesday 18th at 7pm. Guest speaker is from South Gloucestershire Council regarding Highway Improvement Schemes for 2020.

44.02/20 – Grant Applications  
St Michael’s Rooms – Diane Rix and Paul Mason attended to give an update on the plans to refurbish the Rooms. They have previously submitted a grant application form.

The cost of the work is estimated to be around £325,000 and they have so far been pledged £150,000. Work is due to start in spring 2021. From April this year they will officially be going public to launch their request to raise the rest of the money.

Members subsequently agreed to defer a sum of £5000 from this year’s budget as there are adequate funds available this year. This will lessen any impact on potential grant requests next year. Proposed by Cllr Dyer and seconded by Cllr Brain. To be approved in the next Council meeting.
45.02/20 – Repairs to Frenchay Village Hall Wall
After a search of the historic minutes, no definitive correspondence was found to make it
clear if the Village Hall or the Parish Council has liability for the wall.

It was agreed going forward that the Parish Council will take responsibility for the part
of the wall which borders the Common, and the Village Hall the part alongside the road.
It was proposed if the Hall then request a grant from the Parish Council towards the 

repairs for that part of the wall, the Parish Council will look at this favourably. A

suggestion was made that the wall from the gate into the Hall on the Common side going towards the ha has could actually be removed and the ha ha extended. It was

concluded revised quotes should be obtained and Cllr Kembery, Climmer, Watkins and

Dyer will prepare a specification. If the wall is to be rebuilt, it will need to be taken down and the trees and roots alongside removed, before the wall is rebuilt.
46.02/20 – New Trustee for Winterbourne Charitable Trust
Former councillor Eurof Lewis was a trustee and following his retirement a replacement is required to represent the Frenchay ward. Cllr Watkins agreed to take over this position.

47.02/20 – Reports from Task Groups
Frenchay Common and Tuckett Field

There has been a lot of feedback from surveys carried out regarding the build outs on Beckspool Road and these may now be reviewed.
Councillors are also continuing to put pressure on South Gloucestershire Council to put some hatched boxes on the roundabout at Hambrook where traffic is being affected by the current restrictions on turning at the lights.
The verge by Clic Cottage is very overgrown on the side of the road where there is no pavement. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council.

A lot of wall rebuilding is being carried out here at the moment. It appears a section of wall which was to be rebuilt on Malmains drive is no longer on the proposed schedule of works. Cllr Watkins is investigating this.

It is important that it is clear before we take over the land at Frenchay who has responsibility for the walls. Cllr Bowles advised in the initial meetings held regarding the transfer it was made clear the title would not pass to the Parish Council until all the walls had been repaired. The Parish Council is taking over the green space, not the walls. 

Cllr Watkins advised the Village Hall is now to get £203,000 from the 106 agreement. A Deed of Variation should have allowed for an extra £80,000 but this does not now appear to be the case. However, the agreement of this deed would not have included the Parish Council.
Winterbourne to include the Recreation Field, Duck Pond and Allotments 
Nothing to report.

The Dingle and Winterbourne Down 

It appears South Gloucestershire Council are preparing to do some work on Moorend Bride as there are yellow markings on the road. Cllr Jones will investigate what is due to be done.

The yellow lines by Hambrook School have not been done yet but it is anticipated this work should be carried out in 2020/21. The local police beat team are also working on an initiative to help the parking situation at the school.

There is an Ash tree on Moorend Road which is growing at an angle out of the wall and is restrictive to high sided vehicles. Cllr Jones will also investigate this. 
Cllr Dyer is waiting for quotes for the new mower for Hambrook Sports Association. The existing tractor may need to be upgraded to use with a new mower. If they do not have the funds for this it was advised they can put a grant application to the Parish Council in the normal way.

Nothing further has been heard from South Gloucestershire Council regarding the resurfacing of the car park at Hambrook and the Clerk will remind them for an update.

Greenfield Centre
Following the actions required in the fire audit, our handyman has been installing fire seals around the internal fire doors. It was also highlighted that the walls in the escape route corridors should have fire resistant paint. Clerk is corresponding with the Fire Authority regarding this.
48.02/20 – A.O.B.

It was confirmed that Margaret Bates’ funeral is at All Saints Church on Wednesday 19th at 12 noon and afterwards at Sodbury Golf Club.
In respect of the VE Day Anniversary this year South Gloucestershire Council have made available grants which can be used by Town or Parish Councils, voluntary and community groups to assist with the celebrations. The closing date for applications is 5 March.

Cllr Brain suggested the Parish Council could give primary school children in the area a commemorative mug and Cllr Jones will see if the grant could be used for this.

Cllr Jenkins advised the Winterbourne Down Carnival Committee may also be interested as the event is being held over the weekend of 8th-10th May.
Meeting concluded 8.28pm 
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